Faculty Affairs Committee Report
January 21, 2005

The Faculty Affairs committee met on Friday, December 3, 2004 to further discuss the peer review process as charged by Senate Council.  Four members of the committee were present; thus, we did not have a quorum.  However, those in attendance decided to discuss the document paying close attention to those concerns raised by Michelle Mart and others at the November 2004 Senate Council meeting.  The members present agreed to some minor changes, leaving the document substantially intact.  We also agreed to submit the new draft to the committee and further discuss these changes via email.  The email chain began with the start of the Spring 2005 semester.  After some email discussion, one of the committee members offered a substantially edited draft for the committee’s consideration.  A number of committee members voiced their support of the new version.  However, the email vote stands at 4-3 in favor of the draft submitted with this report.  
FAC’s second item to report concerns changes to the College P&T guidelines.  The committee was asked by the Associate Dean of Academic Affairs, Carl Lovitt, to consider changes submitted to him by the Vice Provost, Blannie Bowen.  These changes are listed below.  
College Guidelines
•      Page 3 - B. There is a typographical error in the next-to-the-last line. The word “dossiers” needs to be deleted, I believe.  [This typos has already been fixed .]
•      Page 6 (a) - Second paragraph - Delete the reference to a meeting with the candidate​This is not in accord with University procedures. The sentence currently reads: 

"Additional information and/or a meeting with the candidate may be requested." This must be changed to read "Additional information may be requested." The same change also needs to be made twice on page 9. [The error on page 6 has been deleted.  See marginalia.]
•      Page 8 - Delete the paragraph about a temporary increase in committee size, as this does not accord with University-wide practices.
The FAC committee has agreed to these changes and submits them to Senate Council for approval.  One committee member noted that the “Temporary Increase” passage was recently approved by Senate Council after submission by FAC.  In Fall 2004, FAC was asked to consider adding seats to the College P&T committee.  FAC drafted a statement, which was approved by council more or less in its original state.  


